

National Institutes of Health National Cancer Institute Bethesda, Maryland 20892

AUG 28 2008

Rear Admiral William S. Stokes
Executive Director
ICCVAM, NIEHS
P.O. Box 12233
MailCode EC-17,
Research Triangle Park, North Carolina 27709

Dear Dr. Stokes:

Thank you for asking the National Cancer Institute to review the ICCVAM Evaluation Report: In Vitro Cytotoxicity Test Methods for Estimating Starting Doses for Acute Oral Systemic Toxicity Tests. As a member agency of ICCVAM we support the standardized protocols for the in vitro test methods. As NCI is not a regulatory agency, these guidelines do not apply to the basic research we perform. Thank you again for permitting us to evaluate these proposed recommendations.

Sincerely,

1

John E. Niederhuber, M.D. Director National Cancer Institute